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Officers 2013
President:           Geoff Girvin
Vice-President:   Art Huhta
Secretary:           Vicki Kump
Treasurer:           Marge Huhta
Newsletter:         Geoff Girvin
Webmaster:        Doug Mariani
N.C.C.C.:             Joe Orrico

Board of Governors

Donna  Stewart
Gary Plehn
Jim Cooper
Ron DeBartolomeis
Bob Reed
Don Pritchard

Committee Chair
 Clothing-Jackets
 Hats-Shirts: Shirley Jones
 Socials:                   Ginger Girvin
 Charity:                   Bob Reed
 Raffle:                     Dianne and Bert
 Meeting Hostess:   Kathy Baddley
 Membership: Donna Stewart
 Hospitality:             Donna Stewart
 Phone Committee: Donna Stewart

 Sergeant at Arms:  Ron DeBartolomeis

 Trophies/Awards:         Tom Cuccio
 Dealer Rep:                   Cindy Orrico
 Car Show:
 Banquet:
 Historian: Pat & Jan Works

Care & Kindness            Dianne Wiest
Goodwill Ambassador    Cindy Orrico
Table Decorations           Kathy Baddley
Raffle Administrator        Linda Norris
Car Show Champion     Open
Rally Champion               Open
Auto Cross champion     Open

CSS News and  Upcoming Events
The Social event for January     Annual CSS Banquet - John Force 1/19
The Club event for January
Other  events for January          Homeland Security Training:

All members are welcome to
attend the Board meetings.
As you can see, many did

We are a car club made up of Corvette owners with a passion for a fine driv-
ing machine, with the goal to participate in and support auto-related activities,
such as: car shows, auto-crossing, rallies, drag racing, caravans, cruises,
parades, etc.

We support (N.C.C.C.) National Council of Corvette Clubs, National Cor-
vette Museum, several social, civic, and charitable organizations. CSS is
incorporated as a non-profit organization in the County of Orange, California.
Corvette Super Sports was blessed during 2012 to have provided venues
that attracted many participants.  From our activities, we were able to do-
nate $3,200 to our charities.
HIS House                    $800.00
CHIPS for Kids             $800.00
Council On Aging         $800.00
Operation Home Front $800.00

You can also see that we do
have a good time too.

Please remember Jackie Lyon as she mourns the loss of her Dad on 12/22 and
Doug Lyon who lost his mother in October.
Please keep Jan Works in your prayers as she recovers from recent knee surgery



The VP’s Word
Congratulations to Bert Wiest.
He is the recipient of January’s
Good Deed of the month.  Bert
arranged and produced an out-
standing Annual Banquet.  The
John Force facility was excel-
lent and the food was tasty.
The ceremony was smooth be-
cause he planned and scripted
it.  “I enjoyed being able to put
on a nice banquet for the club.
It was not too hard.” he said.

Heads-up!  Below are some scheduled February events.  Go
forth and make merry.
Saturday, Feb 2 is the 10th Annual CARE car show in San
Juan Capistrano.  Register online for $40.  Note web site
http://www.sjcrotary.org/carshow/
This runs from 7:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  Meet at San Juan Cap-
istrano Community Center/Sports Park.  25925 Camino Del
Avion.  If it is raining, the date shifts to Feb 9.  Breakfast,
lunch, and refreshments will be available.  Show cars park on
grass.  There will be vendors, exhibits and displays.  Prizes
and opportunity drawings too.  This supports San Juan Cap-
istrano Rotary Charities and Capistrano Animal Rescue Effort
(CARE).

Sunday, February 3 is the CSS Super Bowl party at Bob & Kel-
li’s.  Show up around 2 p.m. for the 3:30 kickoff.  Throw in 50
cents for the 100 squares game pool.  This is a potluck; bring
some chow.  We will have play money for the betting during
the game.  Rules to be announced.  Wear your helmets and
shoulder pads.  No cleats…too hard on the wood floors.

Saturday, February 9 is the CSS bowling party, not to be con-
fused with the Super Bowl party.  We do this every year.   2
p.m. meet at the La Habra Bowl on Whittier Blvd.  Bowling
starts at 3:00.  Pot luck lunch and awards after.  Flyers will be
at next meeting.

Friday – Monday, February 15-18 is Las Vegas Corvette Asso-
ciation (LVCA) 40th President’s Run.  This will be in Ventura.
Contact Benita Klaizner at 805 614 7968.  Their flyer is on their
web site Events Page at
http://www.vegasvettes.com/index.html.

Saturday, February 16 is the Vette Set Sweetheart Mystery
Poker run.  10 a.m. meet at Krispy Kreme parking lot (if no
rain) 1199 W. Artesia Blvd, Gardena Ca.  This is at the begin-
ning of the 91 fwy, just off the 110 fwy.  If it is raining, do not
go.  Cost is $15.  If you have questions, call Linda or John Tul-
ly at 310 378 4062.  Their web site is
http://www.thevetteset.com/index.html. Go to the calendar
page and click on the Feb 15 date to see the flyer.

As your Vice President, I shall try to keep you informed about
future and past events.  In order to do this, I will be telephon-
ing you and asking about your experience in a recent event.

Please contact me if you have any suggestions or comments
regarding the way the club is operating.  I will keep an open
ear and closed mouth.

“To mingle friendship far is mingling bloods.” (Shakespeare,
The Winter’s Tale 1.2.135)
Art



As I am writing this article
about our club’s charities, the
song “Lean on me” is playing
in the background. It makes a
simple point: sometimes a
person needs someone to
lean on for help, and that

sometime in your life you will also need someone to lean
on.

Today, as this new year, 2013, unfolds, we hear of people
around the world, around our country and around our
community that need someone to lean on. Whether it is
relief from Super Storm Sandy, mending hearts and quell-
ing fears from school shootings,  people losing their
homes or the elderly being duped by those whom they
trust, we all need to care, for we may be there ourselves
someday.

This past year our club’s dollars supported four worth-
while charities, CHiP’s for Kids, H.I.S. House, S.T.E.P. (for-
mally Operation Home Front) and Council on Aging.  Also,
under our program of “Give and it won’t hurt” we provid-
ed dozens of cell phones to “Cell Phones for Soldiers”
and almost 15 pounds of used greeting cards to “St.
Jude’s Children’s Ranch” to be repurposed into new
cards.

I applaud each and every one of you! In fact, many of you
went above and beyond by offering clothing, hygiene
items and other goods to our charities.

I don’t know about you, but I was very moved by our CHP
CHiP’s for Kids team and their guests at our annual ban-
quet. Here is something that is tangible! We can see what
our donation is doing, plus our club is the recipient of re-
spect from Officers Donnell and Vince. Because of this
great relationship, this year I will be proposing that our
charity efforts are mainly focused on Calicinto Ranch
through CHiP’s for Kids.

When we make our New Year’s resolutions and wish lists
we usually say things such as, I am going to exercise
more, I want to lose a few pounds, I going to take better
care of my Corvette. You get the idea.

What kind of dreams and wish lists do you think kids
whose parents are in jail have? I hope I will be part of a
happy home this year.   I hope my family can be together
this year.  I hope my mother or father will get out of prison
this year. I hope I get to go to the Ranch again.

It makes you feel like your wish is insignificant.   While we
can’t make all of their dreams come true, we can help
send them to the Ranch under the care and guidance of
Sophia and her staff.

With our help, and with the help of other organizations
such as CHiP’s for Kids, Calicinto Ranch is helping these
same kids realize that there is hope, and that they can
dream of a better year.

I would like to revisit an encounter that I had with a teen when
the club visited the Ranch last year. “I want to own a Corvette
when I get older”, he said. I thought, that is a good dream but I
wondered how he would reach his goal. What happened short-
ly after that is what really made me realize  the great work the
Ranch is doing in reaching these kids and helping them set
their goals.

When I raised the hood of my car, a number of boys and girls
gathered around. I started asking questions about the differ-
ent parts of the engine. Sure, they understood what the bat-
tery did, but not how it was related to the alternator or how the
cooling system worked. After we had finished going through
the basic parts and their function, that same boy came up to
me and said, “I would like to become a mechanic and work on
cars like this.” This is when you stop thinking that they are
going to be a statistic of a drive-by and realize they can have
an achievable dream!

This year I am hopeful that our club will help these children
realize a portion of their dreams so that someday, a young
man at the garage might come up to you and say, “It was a car
like this that helped me realize I could have a life different
from my parents.”









Updated all of the Web Site to reflect 2013 information
and links.

Updated information pertaining to the 2013 NCCC Elected
Officers.

Added a new Regional Officers page under Officers.
Posted the 2013 NCCC Competition Rule Book.
Posted the updated NCCC By-Laws.
Posted the updated NCCC Standing Rules.
Updated the Public Relations to include the NCCC

Promotional Displays for Club use information for 2013.

Another link on the site contains information about the con-
ventions:  http://www.corvettesnccc.org/Conventions.html

NCCC 54th Convention will be held in Bowling Green
Kentucky from June 24-28th 2013.  Registration will be
available on February 1st, 2013.

Finally, a message from the NCCC President:

Thank you for viewing our web site. We have a lot to
offer! Give us a look.

The National Council of Corvette Clubs is an all volun-
teer organization dedicated to serving the needs of the
constituent clubs and their individual members. We are
Corvette clubs, large and small, comprising sixteen re-
gions with over 270 individual clubs, and thousands of
active members. We offer many

activities to enhance almost any Corvette ownership
experience. This web site can give you insight into these
various activities. It represents the enthusiasm, excite-
ment and family that is NCCC.

There are many benefits that permit clubs and their
members to confidently pursue the activities that inter-
est them. We provide a comprehensive insurance pro-
gram that can cover most any activity that a club might
want to promote. Our competition sanction program is a
great way to discover the performance aspects of your
Corvette. It includes showing, parading, touring and
even racing.

Each year a group of volunteers stages a National Con-
vention where NCCC members from the entire country
can gather for a week of high powered Corvette fun.
Many of these events are sponsored by significant Cor-
vette related businesses that contribute to the experi-
ence.

A membership includes our quarterly magazine “Blue
Bars” which features member’s cars, club activities,
results and Regional news. It is a great source of infor-
mation and a substantial historical record. We support
the Future Corvette Owners Association for younger
enthusiasts up to age sixteen. We have local clubs that
support worthwhile charities and sponsor countless
events to the benefit of their communities. Nationally, we
support the National Kidney Foundation by a new Cor-
vette Raffle.

Contact information is posted here. Membership infor-
mation too! If you have a comment or question, please
let us know.

Enjoy your Corvette and enjoy the Corvetters. Both are
America’s best.
Hal Bellamy
President
National Council of Corvette Clubs

Be sure to check out the NCCC Website regularly because
you never know what you might find.



Corvette Super Sports                   1833 (1st)
Vapor Trail Vettes                         1117 (2nd)
Corvettes West      513 (3rd)
Wild West Corvette Club    488 (4th)
Antelope Valley Corvette Club    463 (5th)
Inland Empire      420 (6th)
Pomona Valley Corvette Association   304 (7th)
Vettes 'R' Us      279 (8th)
Newport Harbor Corvettes    222 (9th)
O.C. Vettes, Inc.     208 (10th)

Ladies - Notice that ranks 1-3 are CSS ladies in points

Jennifer Spencer   175 (1st) CSS
 Cindy Orrico    99 (2nd) CSS
 Jackie Lyon    70 (3rd)  CSS
Nancy Erickson    65 (4th)
 Nelly Schiller      48 (5th)
 Gale Haugen    40 (6th - tie)
 Debra Mahoney    40 (6th - tie)
 Barbara Welshans     36 (8th)
 Joan Perry     32 (9th)
 Linda Norris    30 (10th - tie)  CSS
 Rita Wilsey    30 (10th - tie)
Michelle Boucher    29 (11th - tie)  CSS

 Marilyn Davis     29 (11th - tie)
 Karen Misiuk     27 (12th - tie)

Sandra Richmond    27 (12th - tie)

Karen Stevens     25 (13th - tie)
 Patricia Johnson   25 (13th - tie)
 Kelli Reed    24 (14th - tie)  CSS
 Kimberly Bratt     24 (14th - tie)
 Lorrie Winget      24 (14th - tie)
 Michele Watson     22 (15th)
 Ruth Lee    20 (16th)
 Dawnette Norris   19 (17th - tie)  CSS
 Ginger Girvin    19(17th - tie)  CSS

Dave Alciatore     176 (1st) CSS
 Joe Orrico    175 (2nd) CSS
 Ed Norris    114 (3rd) CSS
 Jim Gregorio     82 (4th)
 Tom Dobyns     75 (5th)
 John Mahoney    72 (6th)
 Geoff Girvin    71 (7th) CSS
 Doug Lyon    70 (8th) CSS
 Hector Paz     67 (9th)
 Scott Erickson    63 (10th)
 John Manfred    61 (11th) CSS
 Charlie Perry     58 (12th)
 Dale Sharp    42 (13th)
 Doug Nicoll     40 (14th - tie)
 Barry Misiuk     40 (14th - tie)
 Charles Johnson   40 (14th - tie)
 Larry Wright     39 (15th - tie)
 Curtis Richmond   39 (15th - tie)
 Gerry White    37 (16th)
 Jim Herron      36 (17th)
 David Jacob      35 (18th)
 Scott Davis    32 (19th)
 Howard Schiller     29 (20th - tie)
 Don Winters     29 (20th - tie)
 Cliff Harris    28 (21st)
 Charles Jennings    26 (22nd)
 Steven Stevens    25 (23rd)
 Bob Reed    24 (24th - tie)
 Dave Bratt    24 (24th - tie) CSS
 Lou Winget     24 (24th - tie)
 Allen Morris    22 (25th - tie)
 John Seeley    22 (25th - tie)
 John Tully    22 (25th - tie)
 Stu Cannold      21 (26th)
 Scott Bailey    20 (27th)
Bud Norris    19 (28th - tie) CSS

 Steven      19 28 - tie)
 Cliff Erickson    19 (28th - tie)

Access to the West Coast Regional Web Site - use this link:



At a recent Car Show, I had the opportunity to
discuss an electronic tracking device with Pat
Works that has become very useful to race drivers.
The product will be reviewed in a future column to
understand its versatility.  It turns out that a per-
sonal friend of Pat Works has one and would be
available for an interview and a working demo.

The G2X is a compact, but robust data logger that
benefits from Racepak’s 20 + years of motorsports
data system design and construction. Many fea-
tures of our professional data systems were incor-
porated into the G2X, providing an accurate,
dependable and easy to use data logger.

The G2X is able to interpret signals from GPS sat-
ellites to quickly establish the position and move-
ment of the vehicle. From this monitored data
other performance parameters can then be calcu-
lated. The G2X has the ability to provide you with
track mapping, lap times/number/distance, seg-
ment times, miles per hour, lateral G-force, and
acceleration G-force. With 128 MB of memory
over 20 hours of GPS data can be stored.

Enhancing the features of the G2X is its versatile
digital display dash that will provide the driver with
a display of lap times, lap number, per lap
gain/loss, gear indicator, progressive shift light,
battery voltage, and G-forces. Engine RPM is avail-
able to those with an ignition system that provides
a tach signal output, and three additional inputs
from external sensors can be displayed on the dash.

When the vehicle is stationary the gear indicator
becomes a display of the number of satellite cur-
rently being monitored. The dash is also used to
provide a means of defining the start/finish line
while on the track, thus providing immediate access
to displayed data. The dash can be attached to a
steering wheel or mounted on the dash panel. A
single cable provides the connection between the
G2X and the dash.

Channels:
V-Net: 12, Internal: 4

Sample Rates:
V-Net: up to 100 per second

Memory:
SD memory card
Recording time depends on number of channels
monitored and sample rates

Internal Sensors:
Battery Voltage
Longitudinal g-meter (acceleration and decelera-
tion)
Lateral g-meter (side-to-side motion)
GPS

Dimensions:
5.6” (L) 4.00” (W) 1.5” (H)

Weight:
13 oz. - Logger; 1 lb. 13 oz. - Kit



CSS
Celebrations

Kelli Reed                                02/09
Doug C.  Meeuwenberg,         02/15
John Manfred,                        02/19
Bruce  Romick,                   02/23
Costello, Mark                  02/24

Bert and Dianne Wiest            2/14



NCCC WEST COAST REGIONAL CONVENTION
LET. S  ALL GO AND HAVE SOME FUN!

APRIL 4-7, 2013

www.silvertoncasino.com
866-722-4608 CODE: SCICOR4

PRICE: WED, THUR & SUN $59 FRI-SAT $79 + TAX NO RESORT FEES
YOU CAN MAKE YOUR HOTEL RESERVATIONS NOW

Low speed autocross and Time Trials

Parties, Rallies & Car Show! Go for fun!
----------------------------------------------------------

Arizona’s “Run to Vegas” Chair: Laurie TEX Schwab
602-790-5788 vettetex@cox.net

(see flier attached for much more information)



NCCC -WEST COAST & NORTHWEST
REGIONAL CONVENTION APRIL 4-7, 2013

START WITH A PARTY HOSTED BY “CORVETTE MIKE” ON THE 4TH

RACING AT WORLD FAMOUS SPRING MOUNTAIN RACE TRACK ON THE 5TH

AM: Low Speed Host Club: Vettes‘R’Us PM: TimeTrials Host Club: Corvette Super Sports
(The two racing clubs in the Region)

(Convertibles without roll bars not permitted -Track Rule- NCCC rules apply at all events otherwise)

POKER RALLYE TO THE TRACK Host Club: Inland Empire Corvettes (Puts on the most Rallyes)

Findlay CHEVROLET of LAS VEGAS – Sponsor of Sat. CAR SHOW &
RALLYIES

CAR SHOW ON THE 6TH IN THE Morning Host Club: The Vette Set (45 years’ Experience)
TWO RALLYIES IN THE PM COVERING SIGHTS OF LAS VEGAS

Hosts LV Corvette Club (Who knows Vegas Better) & Pomona Valley (Home of the Rallye experts)
SUNDAY MORNING - AWARDS BREAKFAST – HOSTED BY G M DOWNUNDER

HOTEL: SILVERTON – 866-722-4608 CODE: SCICOR4
PRICE: WED, THUR & SUN $59 FRI-SAT $79 + TAX NO RESORT FEES
YOU CAN MAKE YOUR HOTEL RESERVATIONS NOW (make by 3-1-13)

Registration NCCC $25 EA/ Non NCCC $35 EA (After Feb.26, 2013 Additional $20) $_________

(EACH EVENT AFTER FEB. 26, 2013 IS AN ADDITIONAL $10)

Friday Rallye $10 per car………………………………………………………… __________

Low Speed NCCC $40 Non NCCC $50 per Driver…………………………… __________

Time Trials (High Speed) NCCC $40 Non NCCC with speed license $50 EA. __________

Car Show NCCC $15 Non NCCC $20 per Car……………………………….. __________

Sat. Rallyies (2) NCCC $15 Non NCCC $20 per Car………………………… .__________

(Track Transponder rental $20 per car per day if you want to know your time)….Total $_________

NCCC # ____________2nd NCCC # ____________Club Name: ___________________________

Name: ________________________________ 2nd Name________________________________

Address: ______________________________________________________________

City: ___________________________________State:______ Zip: ________________

Phone: __________________________Email:_________________________________

Mail Registration Form and Check made out to WEST COAST REGION NCCC
TO: REX WILHOITE, 3780 W. TORINO AVE, LAS VEGAS, NV 89139

NO CREDIT CARDS or PAY PAL (CUT OFF DATE Feb. 26, 2013)INFO: ALLEN MORRIS 949-367-
9000 West Coast RE / REX WILHOITE 702-897-9890 Conv. Treasurer



Consequences


